PIPE & NORTH PIPE LAKES P&R DISTRICT

NEWSLETTER—AUG, 2005

Commissioners: Dick Hollar, Chairman 715-822-5317; Carol Vantine, Treasure 612-926-7990;



    Bob Matson, Secretary 612-889-4463; John Standing, 715-822-5498



    Doug Rouzer, 715-822-3288

JET-SKI & BOAT ISSUE—We have recently received several written complaints regarding excessive noise from jet-skies and reckless (dangerous) behavior on both jet-skies and boats. These complaints also offer suggestions to reduce or eliminate these problems such as “quiet times” for part of the morning and evening, speed regulations at certain times, number of skier/tubers on North Pipe at one time, etc. Your Board of Commissioners is looking into these issues and is interested in any suggestions that you may have. We want to particularly eliminate any dangerous activity that is taking place that puts others at risk of injury. So, if you have and ideas, suggestions or proposals, please pass them on to Dick Hollar at 2242 24th Street, Comstock, WI 54826 or dhollar@chibardun.net. When offering any suggestions, please keep in mind that North Pipe is much smaller that Pipe and what may be acceptable for one will not be acceptable for the other. The Commissioners will review your suggestions and ask for your opinion of various suggested options before taking any action.

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING—This is to advise that the annual meeting will be held at Christ Lutheran Church at the corner of County Roads G&T at 9:30 a.m. on Saturday, September 3. This date is in keeping with suggestions made at the 2004 Annual Meeting. I have received criticism regarding the length the annual and special meetings (last May’s meeting lasted about 2 hours, 45 minutes). I agree that this is too long; so in an attempt to limit the length of the meeting, I have estimated a time frame for each agenda item with a maximum time limit of 1-1/2 hours. We will try to stick to this schedule and see how it works. The agenda for this meeting is as follows:

1. Approval of Minutes for May 21, 2005 Special Meeting (5 min)

2. Approval of Treasurer’s report (5 min)

3. Recognize any new people present (5min)

4. Election of a new commissioner to serve a 3 year term (10 min)

5. Need for an accountant (5 min)

6. Presentation, discussion and approval of 2006 budget—copy attached (25 min)

7. Discussion regarding peoples requests for jet-ski/boat rules (25 min)

8. Additional new business (10 min)

9. Adjourn

Note: There will be a brief Board Meeting following the annual meeting to select/elect officers.

TIME TO RECOGNIZE VOLUNTEERS—Since we have become a Lake District, we are no longer a 2 or 3 person show. Our activities and project requirements have expanded greatly; and along with that, the need for more involvement by our lake people. The following people have all contributed to the operation of the District in varying ways:


Board of Commissioners



Dick Hollar------Chairman



Carol Vantine—Treasurer



Bob Matson------Secretary



John Standing—Commissioner



Doug Rouzer-----Commissioner


Water Quality Committee



Jan Breyer—Chairman

Core Members—Larry Bresina (Past Chairman), Dick Braun, Joe Errigo, Dick 



    Hollar, Ken Jenson, Ron Nelson, Tom O’Hern & Ron Vantine


Auxiliary Members—Lou Fornetti, Dan Paulson, Joe Ward & Jerry Weinkauf

Social Committee



Joan Billig—Boat Parade Chairwoman



Jerry Weinkauf & Gary Gabrick—Picnic Co-Chairmen



PLUS another 26 or so volunteers who help as judges for the boat parade and 



          servers, check-in, set-up, game helpers and clean up for the picnic.


Clean Boats, Clean Waters Program



Gary Gabrick, Carol Ganske, Gerry Ganske, Dick Hollar & Art Ringsven


Wisconsin Self-Help Program



Larry Bresina—Lake water monitor



Dick Hollar—Lake water monitor



Ed Durkee, Ken Jenson & Dean Wenger—Aquatic Plant monitors


Fish Habitat Project



Dick Braun—Chairman PLUS 12 dedicated fisher-people to build “spawning benches”


Newsletter Copies



John Dillon

As you can see, there are many people involved in carrying out the many activities of your Lake District and WE NEED YOUR HELP. Please volunteer for any of the noted activities or just tell us that you want to help and we can find something for you. MANY, MANY THANKS TO ALL OF OUR VOLUNTEERS FOR YOUR EFFORTS TO PRESERVE, PROTECT AND MAKE THE PIPE LAKES A BETTER PLACE. 

SPEAKING OF VOLUNTEERS—We need to set-up an Audit Committee of three people to conduct an annual audit of our books. As you would imagine, our “books” are quite simple and will not require the devotion of lots of time but state statutes require this. You do not have to be a member of an accounting firm or any similar financial firm. It would be good, however, if you have an accounting background or are astute with such financial matters. So, PLEASE, if you can help us in this area, contact one of the commissioners noted in the heading.

BOAT PARADE—There is a word that describes this year’s boat parade—WOW. Those that participated outdid themselves in their decorations and participation. You gave the judges a difficult task to decide who was best. Those of you who watched from shore and on the lake were treated to an exceptional parade. All the entrants were winners but trophies were awarded to the following:



1st Place-pontoons—The dragon boat by the Price’s



2nd Place-pontoons was a tie





The covered wagon boat by the Hannon’s





The Irish boat by the McCarthy’s



3rd Place-pontoons was a tie





The Frog boat by the Durkee’s





The Miss Liberty boat by the Dusso’s



1st Place-Other watercraft—The McCall’s

ANNUAL PICNIC—Don’t forget the annual picnic which is being held on Saturday, August 20th at 1:00 p.m. at the County Line. Join your lake friends and neighbors for an afternoon of fun games, good food & drinks and socializing. You might also win one of about 20 really great door prizes. There is a modest charge for this of $5.00 for anyone 12 and older; $2.50 for children 5 thru 11; and those under 5 are free. SO, COME ONE, COME ALL AND ENJOY A FUN FILLED AFTERNOON WITH YOUR LAKE FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS.

Dick Hollar

Chairman

PLEASE SEE THE REVERSE SIDE FOR THE BUDGET PROPOSED FOR 2006.

